
SENATE BILL REPORT

HB 1312

AS REPORTED BY COMMITTEE ON LAW & JUSTICE, APRIL 4, 1991

Brief Description: Changing requirements for special campaign
reports.

SPONSORS:Representatives Wang, McLean and Anderson.

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON STATE GOVERNMENT

SENATE COMMITTEE ON LAW & JUSTICE

Majority Report: Do pass.
Signed by Senators Nelson, Chairman; Thorsness, Vice

Chairman; Erwin, L. Kreidler, Madsen, Newhouse, Rasmussen, and
A. Smith.

Staff: Ben Barnes (786-7465)

Hearing Dates: March 28, 1991; April 4, 1991

BACKGROUND:

The state’s public disclosure law requires political
committees and candidates to report their campaign
contributions and expenditures. Special reports are required
for certain contributions which are given or received near the
time of a primary or election. The special report must be
filed for such a contribution which is made or received:
before a primary and after those reported in the last
routinely filed report before the primary; or in the 21 days
before a general election. This requirement applies to a
contribution of more than $500 which is received from a single
entity and to a contribution of more than $500 which is made
by a political committee, lobbyist, or employer of a lobbyist
during this special reporting period.

Reports regarding the receipt of such a contribution must be
delivered to the Public Disclosure Commission within 48 hours
or the first working day after the contribution is received.
If an oral version of the report is filed with the commission
by this deadline, the written form of the report must also be
filed with the commission but may be postmarked by the
deadline. A report regarding such a contribution made by a
political committee, lobbyist, or lobbyist’s employer must be
delivered to the commission, and to the political committee or
candidate receiving the contribution, within 24 hours of the
time the contribution is made, or on the first working day
after it is made.
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SUMMARY:

Special reports regarding contributions made or received
during the special reporting period before a primary or
general election now expressly apply to contributions received
during this period by a candidate or political committee
which, in the aggregate, total more than $500 from one entity.
They also expressly apply to contributions totaling more than
$500 which are made during this period to a single entity by
a political committee, lobbyist, or lobbyist’s employer. A
special report must also be filed for any subsequent
contribution received from that entity (or made to that
entity) during the special reporting period.

These aggregate totals include contributions made or received
through a third party whether or not the contributions are
reported to the commission as earmarked contributions.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: available

TESTIMONY FOR:

The bill closes a loophole. A series of $499 contributions
may not be covered by special reports under current law. This
bill applies the special reporting requirements to aggregates
of contributions totalling more than $500.

TESTIMONY AGAINST: None

TESTIFIED: Representative Art Wang, prime sponsor (pro); Graham
Johnsons, Public Disclosure Commission
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